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New York, 10 November 2020 

 

 
 

The Secretary-General is shocked over recent reports of massacres by non-State armed groups in several 
villages in northern Mozambique’s Cabo Delgado province, including the reported beheading and kidnapping 

of women and children. He strongly condemns this wanton brutality. 
 
The Secretary-General urges the country’s authorities to conduct an investigation into these incidents, and to 

hold those responsible to account. He calls on all parties to the conflict to abide by their obligations under 
international humanitarian and human rights law.   

  
The Secretary-General reiterates the commitment of the United Nations to continue to support the people and 
Government of Mozambique in urgently addressing immediate humanitarian needs and efforts to uphold 

human rights, promote development and prevent the spread of violent extremism. 
 

Stephane Dujarric, Spokesman for the Secretary-General 
New York, 10 November 2020 
 


